
 
 
 
 

 
FJ400D, FS600V, FS651V, FX691V, FX730V, FX801V, FX850V, and FXT00V Voltage 

Regulator 
IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL 

 
Dear Kawasaki Engines Customer:  
 
This letter is sent to notify you that Kawasaki Engines, in cooperation with the U.S. 
Consumer Product Safety Commission, has initiated a voluntary safety Recall 
Campaign due to a potential safety issue with certain voltage regulators. 
 
On affected models (listed below), the voltage regulator can overheat, posing fire and 
burn hazards. There have been eight reports of fires with the recalled engines. 
 

Eligible Engine Table 
Model 

Number 
Specification 

Number 
Engine Serial Number Range 

FJ400D ES04 FJ400DE11668 – FJ400DE22911 
FS04 FJ400DE23759 – FJ400DE31920 

FS600V DS20 FS600VF25923 – FJ400DF46665 
DS21 FS600VF26270 – FJ400DF60534 

FS651V HS05 FS651VC46573 – FS651VC63818 
JS05 FS651VC69577 – FS651VC72347 

FX691V FS18 FX691VB93253 – FX691VC20877 
GS18 FX691VC24310 – FX691VC43195 

FX730V FS17 FX730VC79325 – FX730VD37632 
GS17 FX730VD38859 – FX730VD84856 

FX801V CS25 FX801VC24056 – FX801VC35723 
DS25 FX801VC45660 – FX801VD02295 
KS08 FX801VC22508 – FX801VC32963 
LS08 FX801VC33077 – FX801VC41819 
MS08 FX801VC45024 – FX801VD00605 
GS13 FX801VC23432 – FX801VC36839 
HS13 FX801VC37541 – FX801VD08409 

FX850V ES13 FX850VC05120 – FX850VC17103 
FS13 FX850VC18944 – FX850VC76947 
FS15 FX850VC06256 – FX850VC17585 



GS15 FX850VC23703 – FX850VC83334 
ES24 FX850VC04794 – FX850VC12089 
FS24 FX850VC13812 – FX850VC22909 
GS24 FX850VC25681 – FX850VC43509 

FXT00V AS25 FXT00VA91503 – FXT00VB07293 
BS25 FXT00VB08961 – FXT00VB70067 
BS31 FXT00VA91647 – FXT00VB60919 

 
If your engine is listed above, please stop using your equipment and immediately. Contact 
your nearest Authorized Kawasaki Engines dealer to arrange to have your equipment 
inspected and repaired. This service will be performed at no cost to you. 
 

 
 
If you need help:  
If you have any questions, please contact Kawasaki Motors Corp., U.S.A. toll free at 
(866) 836-4463 Monday through Friday from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. EST or visit our website at 
www.kawasakienginesusa.com to locate your nearest dealer. 
 
We are sorry for any inconvenience this may cause, but we have taken this action in the 
interest of your safety and your continued satisfaction with your Kawasaki engine.  
 
KAWASAKI MOTORS CORP., U.S.A. 
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